
  

PRIVACY POLICY  

The purpose of this privacy policy is to communicate clearly the personal information 
handling practices we follow when we collect and deal with your personal information, 
including how you can contact us if you wish to correct or access personal information we 
hold about you.  

Privacy Act 1988 (Cth) 

As a small business, we are exempted from the operation of the Privacy Act. However, 
protection of your personal information that we collect is very important to us. This policy 
sets out how we handle any personal information we collect or receive about you. 

How do we collect your personal information? 
 
We collect personal information about you in a number of ways, including: 
• Directly from you, for example, when you provide information to us by phone, email, in 

an application form or competition entry form, when you join the Southern Rangers 
Cricket Club’s newsletter, submit information through our web sites (including Cricket 
Australia’s mycricket.cricket.com.au website) or through Team App; 

• Through sponsors of the Southern Rangers Cricket Club, and; 
• From third parties, such as the State and Territory cricket associations, ticket agencies 

and Southern Rangers Cricket Club commercial partners. 
 
The personal information collected and held about you includes: 
• your name, address, email address, age (date of birth), gender, occupation, contact 

information; 
• information about your time at Southern Rangers Cricket Club, 
• information about dealings with Southern Rangers Cricket Club subscriptions for 

Southern Rangers Cricket Club services; 
• details of cricket programs you have participated in and the organisations you have 

participated with; 
• details of items ordered or purchased from us; 
• background checks including police checks and working with children checked if you 

apply or employment, coaching, and volunteer positions 
• other information provided voluntarily by you, for example in response to surveys or 

competitions. 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  

 
Why do we collect your personal information? 

 

We only collect personal information for purposes which are directly related to Southern 
Rangers Cricket Club activities and only when it is necessary for or directly related to such 
purposes. These purposes include: 
• To provide you with information you have enquired about 
• To provide you with goods you have purchased from Southern Rangers Cricket Club 
• To provide you with services you have purchased from Southern Rangers Cricket Club 
• When you ask to be on an email or mailing list so that we can send you information 

about our activities and/or publications (Southern Rangers Cricket Club newsletter) 
• When you send us information about an event you are organising for us to publicise on 

our website 
• For normal communication processes when we might email you, text you or phone you 

 
– “Cookies” are data files that are placed on your device or computer and often include an 
anonymous unique identifier. For more information about cookies, and how to disable 
cookies, visit http://www.allaboutcookies.org. 
– “Log files” track actions occurring on the Site, and collect data including your IP address, 
browser type, Internet service provider, referring/exit pages, and date/time stamps. 
– “Web beacons,” “tags,” and “pixels” are electronic files used to record information about 
how you browse the Site. 
 
Additionally when you make a purchase or attempt to make a purchase through the Site, 
we collect certain information from you, including your name, billing address, shipping 
address, payment information (including credit card numbers), email address, and phone 
numbers. We refer to this information as “Order Information.” 
 
 
 



  

 
How do we use your personal information? 

We and the organisations that sponsor the Southern Rangers Cricket Club, to whom we 
disclose your personal information in accordance with this Privacy Policy, may use your 
personal information for the primary purpose for which it was collected, and secondary 
purposes related to the primary purpose. Such primary and secondary purposes may 
include, without limitation use of your personal information to: 
• Verify your identity; 
• Develop, run, administer and market competitions, programs, activities and other 

Events relating to cricket and other sports; 
• Administer and manage our respective web sites and provide you with access to those 

web sites; 
• Keep you informed of news and information (such as advance notice of ticket sales) 

relating to cricket and other sports, including by distributing newsletters, publications 
and other communication via various mediums; 

• Research and develop new competitions, programs, activities and other events relating 
to cricket and other sports; and 

• Research and develop new products, services and merchandise relating to cricket and 
other sports. 
 

If you do not wish to receive our newsletters, publications and other communications 
please contact us. 
 
 
Health & Sensitive Information: 
 
In some circumstances we may collect: 
• Information about your health; or 
• Other sensitive information about you (for example, information about your racial or 

ethnic origin). 
 

We may use health information about you to ensure that cricket programs in which you 
participate are run safely and in accordance with any special health needs you may have and 
for insurance purposes. 
 
In addition, we may use de-identified health information and other sensitive information to 
carry out research, to prepare submissions to government or a government body or to plan 
events and activities.   
 
De-identified information is information which has been aggregated or otherwise de-
identified so that it cannot be used to identify you or any other individual. 
 



 

  

 
What happens when I only browse the website? 
 
When you only browse the website, we do not collect your personal information. 
When you look at our website, our internet service provider makes a record of your visit and 
logs (in server logs) and the following information for statistical purposes: 
 
• Your server address  
• Your top level domain name (for example .com, .gov, .org, .au, etc)  
• The pages you accessed and documents downloaded  
• The date and time of your visit to our site 
• Whether you have visited our site before 
• The previous site you visited, and  
• The type of browser being used. 

 
We do not identify you or your browsing activities except, in the event of an investigation, 
where a law enforcement agency may exercise a warrant to inspect the internet service 
provider’s server logs. 
 

Do we collect cookies? 
 
Our website uses cookies. You may choose to disable cookies in your browser, but this may 
affect your use of the site in some areas.  
 
Cookies are small pieces of data sent from a website and stored in the user’s web browser 
while the user is browsing. 
 
We may also collect Internet Protocol (IP) addresses relating to you when you access and 
use the web sites.   
 
IP addresses are assigned to computers on the internet to uniquely identify them within the 
global network of computers which makes up the internet.   
 
We may collect and manage IP addresses for internet session management and security 
purpose 
 

 

 



 

When do we disclose your personal information? 
 
We may disclose your personal information to: 
• Our sponsors; 
• Victorian Sunday Cricket Association and its clubs; 
• The various State and Territory cricket associations (namely the ‘Cricket Victoria’); 
• Organisations (other than the State and Territory cricket associations) involved in cricket 

and sporting programs and initiatives in Australia;  
• Companies that we have engaged to carry out functions and activities on our behalf; 
• Our professional advisers, including our accountants, auditors and lawyers;  
• Our insurers; 
• The Australian Institute of Sport; and 
• Otherwise as required or authorised by law 
 
 
Accuracy Of Your Personal Information: 
 
We take all reasonable precautions to ensure that the personal information we collect, use 
and disclose is accurate, complete and up-to-date.   
 
However, we rely on the accuracy of personal information as provided to us both directly and 
indirectly. 
 
If you find that the personal information we hold about you is inaccurate, incomplete, or out-
of-date, please contact us immediately (our contact details are set out below) and we will 
take reasonable steps to ensure that it is corrected. 

 
 

How can you access the personal information we hold about you? 
 
Subject to some exceptions provided by law, you have the right to access the personal 
information that the Southern Rangers Cricket Club (Inc.) has on its records. 
 
For security purposes, if you would like to access personal information that we hold about 
you, we require you to put your request in writing with your signature. 
 
If we do not allow you access to any part of the personal information we hold about you, we 
will tell you why.  
 
We will not charge you for lodging a request to access your personal information, but we 
may charge you for our reasonable costs in supplying you with access to this information. 
 

Data Retention: 
 
When you place an order through the Site, we will maintain your Order Information for our 
records unless and until you ask us to delete this information. 



 


